STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47600 » Olympia, WA 98504-7600 ¢ 360-407-6000
TTY 711 or 800-833-6388 (for the speech or hearing impaired)

CERTIFIED MAIL

August 10, 2007

JELD-WEN, Inc.

Attention: Mr. Jay W. Russell
2751 Southwest Airport Way
Redmond, Oregon 97756-0330

RE: Determination of Potentially Liable Person Status: JELD-WEN Everett site.
Dear Mr Russell:
On August 1, 2007 the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice regarding your

proposed status as a potentially liable person (PLP) for release of hazardous substances at the
following site:

Site Name: JELD-WEN, Inc. aka Nord Door

Address: 300 W Marine View Drive, Everett, Washington

County Assessor’'s Parcel Numbers: 29050700100400, 29050700101200,
29050700400100, and 29050700401900

Facility Site No.: 2757

On August 7, 2007, Ecology received JELD-WEN’s 30-day comment period waiver form accepting
the liability for the site.

Based on the information available to date, Ecology finds that credible evidence exists that
supports your status as a potentially liable person for the release at the Everett JELD-WEN
property. On the basis of this finding, Ecology has determined that you are a Potentially Liable
Person (PLP} with regard to the Everett JELD-WEN site.

Your rights and responsibilities as a PLP are outlined in Chapter 70 105D RCW, and Chapter WAC
173-340. Ecology's site manager for the facility, Isaac Standen, will contact you with information
about how Ecology intends to proceed with the cleanup at this site.

If you have any guestions regarding this notice, please contact Isaac Standen at (360)-407-6776
Sincerely,

-

Py

Tim L. Nord, Manager
Land and Aquatic Lands Cleanup Section
Toxics Cleanup Program




